AT A PUBLIC HEARING IN A REGULAR MEETING OF THE HAMPTON PLANNING COMMISSION HELD IN THE COUNCIL CHAMBERS, CITY HALL, HAMPTON, VIRGINIA, ON THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 4, 2016 AT 3:30 P.M.

The Hampton Planning Commission has before it this day ZOA 180-WHEREAS:

2016, a proposed ordinance to amend and reenact the Zoning Ordinance of the City of Hampton, Virginia by amending Section 1-4 of Chapter 1 entitled, "Use of the Term 'Designee'"; Section 10-4 of Chapter 10 entitled, "Regulation of Special Sign Types and Locations"; Section 10-12 of Chapter 10 entitled, "DT-1, DT-2 and DT-3 Districts" and Section 11-2 of Chapter 11 entitled, "Parking Spaces Required" all pertaining to updating the name of the department now called "Parks, Recreation, and Leisure Services" and striking obsolete references to "Director of Codes Compliance" and "Department of Planning";

WHEREAS: approval of this amendment would correct erroneous department

names and titles:

WHEREAS: there are no substantive changes resulting from this amendment;

and

WHEREAS: there were no speakers from the public.

NOW, THEREFORE, on a motion by Commissioner Carlton Campbell and

seconded by Commissioner Gregory Williams,

BE IT RESOLVED that the Hampton Planning Commission recommends to City Council approval of Zoning Ordinance Amendment No. 180-2016.

A roll call vote on the motion resulted as follows:

AYES: LaRue, Williams, Campbell, McCloud, Schmidt,

Southall

None NAYS: ABST: None ABSENT: Bunting

A COPY; TESTE:

Terry P. O'Neill Secretary to Commission